
Madison Ram Community,  
I hope that this letter finds you and your family well as we continue to grind through these 
unchartered waters of the pandemic.  It is our hope that through our newsletters that we 
can provide you with valuable information regarding the exciting things that are going on 
across the district along with other pertinent dates and upcoming events. 
 
I would like to begin with a huge THANK YOU to all of you in the Ram Community who 
have worked closely together to initiate a great start to the 2020-21 school year.  Students 
and parents, your patience, flexibility, understanding, and support has been tremendous.   
Students have adapted quickly to the protocols that were put into place as a result of the 
orders, mandates, and recommendations that have been issued over the past seven months.  
Since day one of the development of our re-opening plan, it has been our intent to main-
tain a safe and healthy environment so that we could continue with face-to-face learning 
for as long a period as possible, preferably through the entire school year.  We know that 
there have been and will continue to be many sacrifices along the way, but our decisions 
continue to be made with the health and safety of our students, staff, and community in 
mind along with the longevity of face-to-face instruction and the continuance of extracur-
ricular activities. 
 
I also cannot say enough about the efforts and flexibility of our teachers, staff, coaches, 
and administration to develop and implement the multitude of new procedures to safely 
navigate the first two months of the school year.  They have been focused on providing 
quality instruction safely in as close to a normal learning environment as possible, which 
has been a significant challenge.  However, our staff and administration have welcomed 
the challenge and have done a tremendous job not only educating our students, but caring 
for their social-emotional needs as well.  THANK YOU teachers, staff, and administration 
for your tremendous response and a successful opening to the 2020-21 school year! 
 
While maintaining face-to-face instruction throughout the school year is a priority, we also 
understand the need for some families to keep their children at home during these uncer-
tain times.  The Madison Online Academy (MOA) was created to provide a rigorous aca-
demic program for these students, and this opportunity will continue throughout the sec-
ond semester.  All families will be provided with the opportunity to adjust their commit-
ments for the second semester, which begins on Wednesday, January 6th.   Please see the 
district website for instructions and deadlines to submit your intent form for the second 
semester. 
 
While we have experienced a successful reopening, like many of you I long for the day 
that we can get back to normal, and all of our students can have the school experiences 
that we have all become accustomed to…face-to-face instruction without all of the re-
strictions; normal seating in the cafeteria and in the classroom; and the opportunity for 
students and the community to attend athletic and other extracurricular events among 
many other things.  As we wait for a return to normalcy, let’s continue to work together as 
Rams to maintain what we have and keep ourselves and those around us safe and healthy.  
Thank you again, Madison Community, for all of your support for the students of the 
Madison Local School District.  Go Rams! 

Greetings from the Superintendent…Robert S. Peterson 
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Ram Nation, 
I just want everyone in the Madison Community to know how much, we here at the high 
school, appreciate the amazing support we have received throughout our first two months of 
school.  I know things may look a bit different this year, but our students have adjusted well. 
The high school has been a very positive, upbeat environment.  The faculty and staff have 
adjusted their instructional practices to best fit the needs of our students, while complying 
with the new protocols that have been put in place to protect the safety of all. 

Sean Conway, Principal, Madison Comprehensive High School 

Madison Comprehensive High School is committed to provid-
ing the best possible environment, climate, culture, and expe-
rience for all of our students.  We also want to take a step for-
ward in diversity training and improving race relations.  In 
order to address these very important issues, we are very 
proud to announce our partnership with the leadership organi-
zation, Unlimited Potential for Achievement.  Mrs. Renee 

Thompson and Dr. Phil Maz-
zocco have begun monthly meet-
ings with our Student Leadership Team to address such topics as 
The Influence of Implicit Bias and Values, Conflict and Crucial 
Conversations, and Leadership and Accountability.  Our students 
will then discuss new ideas and initiatives directed at taking what 
they have learned from their monthly sessions and how to bring 
that to our respective programs, clubs, athletic teams, and student 
organizations. 

Partnership with Unlimited Potential for Achievement 

Madison Comprehensive High School 
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Homecoming 2020 
We would like to congratulate 
the following students for being 
a part of the 2020 Homecoming 
festivities. 

Homecoming Court 

Kami Baker 
Nate Barrett 

Taylor Bender 
Brooklyn Blust 
Kari Eckenwiler 

Caden Deel 
Taylor Huff 
Vic Mack 

Kaden Mullins 
Trenton Osborne 

We would also like to send a 
special congratulations out to 
Our Homecoming King, Nate 

Barrett and our Queen, 
Brooklyn Blust! 

High School Positive Behavior Intervention and Supports 
Congratulations to the following students for demonstrating positive behavior and what it 
takes to represent the RAMS!  These students are Respectful, Accountable, Motivated, and 
Successful!  Go Rams! 

Hunter Church, Layne Stone, Gavin Cates, Lily Markle,  Elijah Risner, Rian Lunsford, Peyten 
Myers, Michelle Beatty, Nautika Strong, Jace Dravenstott, Addi Yates, Esther Golab, Nathan 
Gibson, Brooklyn Thomas, Jillian Enlow, Allison Bartley, Nick Rickert, Ashleigh Bechtel, 
Lynlee Fitzgerald, Nate Phillips, Irelyn O’Connell, Noah Spillman, Kiersten Denney, CJ Stef-
fey, Carter Adkins, Zachary Glasgo, Jarrett Shepherd, Gaven Geil, Paityn Hall, Gaven Remy, 
Gavyn Rollins, Ahjanae Wallace, Kyerstin Swigart, Carly Johns, Chloe Dillon, Josh Bond, 
Alisha Hill, Andrew Larsen, Chloe Walker, and Ron Lamb 

Homecoming 
Royalty 

Arnalld Anderson 
Carter Borden 
Chesney Davis 
Paige Eldridge 

Ethan King 
Ian McGregor 
Macy Mobley 
Paige Mowry 
Luke Pruitt 

Trinity Tucker 

Madison Career Tech 

The Career- Tech Department has been a 
cornerstone of the educational options that 
students are able to take advantage of for 
decades.  As we enter into the 2020-2021 
school year, the offerings that we provide 
are just as important and relevant to our 
students as they were years ago.  With 10 
programs that align to in-demand career 
fields, free college credits, and certificates 
in industry-recognized credentials and cer-
tificates, the students who enter into our 

career tech programs are learning skills to 
set them up for success for years to come. 
This school year, 73% of the students in the 
junior class are taking advantage of our ca-
reer tech offerings! To learn more about the 
career tech programs and options available 
at Madison, please visit our website at 
www.choosemct.org  



Mifflin Elementary is off to a strong start! We are proud to have been named a Purple Star 
school by the Ohio Department of Education where our students and staff have developed best 
practices in supporting our military youth and their families. Led by the Purple Star Commit-
tee, Mifflin has made various connections within the community; examples include hosting a 
community project with the 179th Airlift Wing, a Veterans Day musical, and having a build-
ing-themed month honoring our servicemen and servicewomen. In the future, we hope to ex-
pand its commitment to military stakeholders through hosting a virtual breakfast with military 
families, creating a “Purple Up Day” during April’s Military Appreciation Month, and creat-
ing small groups for military youth to connect with one another. In other news, our students 
have been sorted into one of four houses during our official Sorting Ceremony where colored 
confetti rained down to tell students their house assignment for the year. They are currently 
earning points based on positive behavior choices to see which house will earn the first quar-
terly pizza party. Mr. Stump will even dye his hair the color of the winning house for a day to 
celebrate! Students also will use their individual points to earn a ticket to the first Leadership 
Celebration of the school year where they will use their 
sight words to play bingo and win prizes. Coming up, 
Mifflin will have its first annual Mifflin’s Not-So-Scary 
Harvest Parade where students will have the ability to 
dress in their favorite costumes and hold a socially-
distanced parade around the school grounds. In Novem-
ber, there will also be a Veterans Day musical that will 
be recorded for others to view honoring our military 
men and women who serve or have served our country. 
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Mifflin Elementary School 

Technology News 
RemotEdx was created by the 
Ohio Department of Education, 
the Management Council 
(MCOECN), Information 
Technology Centers, and the 
Lieutenant Governor’s Office 
to provide support for K-12 
remote learning.  RemoteEDx 
Connectivity Champions are a 
diverse team of individuals 
made up of Teachers, Princi-
pals, Technology coordinators, 
and other specialists. 
These champions will help 
schools and families imple-
ment the connectivity funded 
by a $50 million grant from 
BroadbandOhio that recently 
was distributed to more than 
900 schools and districts in 
Ohio. 

The Connectivity Champions 
are available from 8am-8pm to 
assist with finding an internet 
service provider, troubleshoot-
ing an Internet connection and 
other issues.   
Parents can reach Ohio’s Con-
nectivity Champions directly 
by webform at https://
www.ohio-k12.help/remotedx/, 
by email or text 
at connectme@ohio-k12.help, 
and by phone at (844) K12-
OHIO. 

Eastview Elementary School 

     It is hard to believe that we have already 
reached the end of the first quarter.  We are 
having a wonderful school year here at 
Eastview.  The students and staff are doing 
a great job adjusting to the many new rou-
tines here in the building, including wearing 
masks.  Our staff has also done a great job 
with the process of becoming a 
Bronze Level PBIS (Positive 
Behavior Interventions & Sup-
ports) School.  We had our first 
positive behavior celebration 
on October 2nd where each 
grade level of students was 
rewarded with an adrenaline 
pumping game of socially dis-
tanced Bingo.  Lots of prizes 
were awarded and now every-

one is working hard to show their best be-
havior to make it to the next celebration. 
As a building we are also setting academic 
goals in both reading and math and doing 
what it takes to wow everyone with our 
growth.  We are working hard to live up to 
our building motto each and every day: At 

Eastview we LEAD….Lead to 
succeed, Empower others, 
Achieve our  goals and Do 
what’s right.   
     We are excited to be in the 
building together as we work 
hard as a team to make it an-
other great year. 
Educationally,  
Melissa Wigton 

District Food Service News 
On September 21st, Madison School District began to offer free meals to students; courtesy of 
ODE and USDA.  This is an offer that is extended until June 30, 2021.  Milk or extras that 
your student gets, are NOT free.  Please make sure funds are on your student’s account for 
these needs.  To place funds onto your student’s account, go to the Food Service tab on the 
school website, and click on the PaySchools box.  It will prompt you to set up and/or you can 
log into your PaySchools account.  You can set up options for your student(s) to have automat-
ic payments placed in their account, track their meals, and set up notices to be sent to you 
when funds are low.   
Online remote students can continue to sign up to pick-up their meals on Mondays.  If you 
have any questions about this process and/or any Food Service questions, please contact the 
Food Service Supervisor, Kim Pfleiderer, at 419-589-1116.   We look forward to assisting you 
in any way with your student’s Food Service needs.   



R.A.M.S. Students of the Month…..September 

We are thankful for the 
smooth start to our school 
year!  We had many new 
procedures that everyone 
had to learn quickly and 
adjust to as the school year 
started.  Our staff and stu-
dents have worked togeth-
er in a great way to make 
these new procedures a 
consistent part of everyday 
practice in following the 
district reopening plan. 
For example, during class 
changes students are stag-
gered so that only half the 
students in the building 

R.A.M.S. is our acronym for Respectful, Accountable, Motivated, and Respectful.  It is also 
part of our Positive Behaviors, Interventions, and Supports (PBIS) program at the Middle 
School.  PBIS is a way for schools to teach and encourage positive behavior.  Amongst the 
different positive rewards that students receive, each month students are selected in each 
grade level who model these characteristics and serve as role models for others.  Students 
receive a certificate as well as a R.A.M.S. t-shirt.  Below are the students selected for the 
month of September.  Congratulations students! 
5th Grade – Isaiah Blust, Cadence Gushard, Dane Powell 
6th Grade – Ivory Balogh, Isabella Conway, Cambree Howe, Christopher Manley Jr. 
7th Grade – Jennah Richards, Briana Smith, Taylor Steffey, Mary Stupka 
8th Grade – Aubrey Boliantz, Ava Huff, Gage Masters, Gage Workman 

Madison Middle School 
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Communication- 

How Can I Find Out 
What IS Going On At 

Madison Middle move to their next class at a 
time.  This creates more 
open space and less traffic in 
the hallways to maintain 
social distancing as much as 
possible.  There are also 
taped lines in the hallways 
that everyone follows to 
keep traffic in a one way 
direction on each side of the 
hallway.  The amount of 
students allowed in bath-
rooms are limited to again 
maintain social distancing as 
much as possible.  Addition-
ally, all students were given 
a lanyard on the first day of 

school to clip their face mask 
on the lanyard during mask 
breaks and when eating to 
help them keep it on their per-
son and free from contact sur-
faces.  Our staff created a vid-
eo for students before they 
arrived that model these and 
other new procedures related 
to COVID.  This video was 
shown to students on the first 
day of school and helped with 
the transition to our new nor-
mal.  Special thanks to all of 
our staff and students for their 
work so far. What we do to-
gether we do better! 

Parent Teacher 
Conferences 

In the interest of keeping eve-
ryone safe and healthy, Fall 
conferences will not be held in 
person.  Instead, parents will 
have the opportunity to partici-
pate in conferences by phone or 
virtually through a zoom meet-
ing.  Information on Fall con-
ferences and 1st nine week 
grade cards will be sent home 
with students on Friday, Octo-
ber 30th. 

Communication is important 
to us!  Below are some differ-
ent ways to find out more 
about what is occurring at the 
Middle School: 

1. Check our website.
2. Get on the Remind build-

ing text list; send a text to
81010 and type in the
following phrase: @22e9a

3. Read this monthly news-
letter which is also posted
on our website.

4. Check out our Twitter
handle:
@MadisonMidRams

5. Read the electric sign off
of McElroy Road.

6. See us on Facebook:
New!

District Maintenance/Building and Grounds 
     As the cold chill comes back into the 
air, we have started preparing for the inevi-
table winter season. The maintenance de-
partment has already purchased 20,000 
pounds of rock salt for our parking lots, 
and 2,000 pounds of sidewalk icemelt. 
These supplies represent about 2/3 of what 
we go through in a typical year. Inside the 
buildings we continue our efforts to make 
them as safe as possible during this pan-
demic. All the district custodians are pitch-
ing in and doing extra work to help sani-
tize, and clean common contact surfaces. 

The district has also added Doug Keen as a 
new employee to help with this disinfect-
ing. Doug works a night shift five days a 
week strictly disinfecting classroom sur-
faces. Thanks to this addition, our goal of 
disinfecting every student desk and chair is 
being realized on a regular basis. Along 
with the disinfecting and cleaning efforts, 
we have set up hundreds of hand sanitizing 
stations throughout the district, and have 
procured thousands of face masks and face 
shields as personal protective equipment 
for students and staff.  

     Despite the many obstacles, 
all of our fall sports were able 
to complete their seasons.  Both 
the 7th and 8th grade football 
teams were able to play a full 8-
game schedule and both teams 
had big victories over Lexing-
ton late in the season.  Both the 
7th and 8th grade volleyball 
teams were able to play a full 
16-game regular season and
both placed 3rd in the OCC tour-
nament.  The 7th and 8th grade
cheerleaders were able to cheer
at all home football events, and
the cross country team was able
to compete in many events in-
cluding the OCC champion-
ships.  Go Rams!

Middle School Athletics 
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Madison Early Childhood Learning Center 

MECLC reopened our Preschool 
and Childcare program in our new building 
location at 1035 Grace St. on August 10th. 
We have enjoyed learning in our new class-
rooms and playing on our new playground! 
Soon we will have canopies installed over 
the different playground areas for more 
shade, and picnic tables will be added as 
well. We are very excited to receive these 
additions to our playground to provide our 
children with more outdoor play and learn-
ing spaces.  

Children in our program have been 
adjusting well to the new best practices and 
procedures throughout the building to keep 
them healthy and safe. We are currently 
operating under the adjusted hours 7:00am – 
5:00pm, and we hope to extend our hours as 
we increase our ratios in the upcoming 

months. Richland Source is in the process 
of completing the video of our new build-
ing and program. The video will be re-
leased towards the end of October, early 
November on our Facebook page and 
website. You can stay informed about our 
program by following us on our Facebook 
page https://m.facebook.com/
MadisonECLC. Program updates and 
handouts are also on our website page 
https://www.mlsd.net/
EarlyChildhoodLearningCenter.aspx.  

Thank you to all of our MECLC 
families for your understanding and pa-
tience as we transitioned to our new build-
ing and reopening this summer. We ap-
preciate all of your support, and we look 
forward to the memories we will make in 
our new building.  

District Transportation News 
Reminders for parents and students: 
 Students must be assigned to a bus to be eligible for transportation.
 Have your student arrive at their designated place of safety prior to the bus arriving.

This is very important because drivers are trained to count students as they come to the
stop and they count them as they board the bus. If a student arrives late, it is very dan-
gerous because the student is arriving after the count putting your child at risk. This is a
law and must be followed.

 Please no eating or drinking on the bus. A student could start to choke and could be at
risk.

 Face coverings are required for all students. This is for the protection of everyone on
the bus. Our drivers love seeing the students smiling faces but during this time we need
to be safe.

If you have any questions, please call our office 419-589-3473. 
Thank you for entrusting us in transportation with transporting your students. It is a pleasure 
to serve you! 

Since March, the 
COVID-19 pandemic has 
disrupted daily life and 
forced schools to manage a 
new reality.  As far as fi-
nances are concerned, our 
district, like every other dis-
trict in the state, received a 
cut in state funding as a re-
sult of the pandemic.  For 
Madison Local Schools, the 
total was $411,000 for the 
fiscal year which ended on 
June 30, 2020.  This repre-
sented a 2.3% reduction in 
state funding that wasn’t 
expected and not budgeted 
for.  Madison will receive 
the same 2.3% reduction for 
this school year.  To help 
offset the $822,000 reduction 
received since March, Madi-
son was awarded the follow-
ing grant monies from the 
Federal and State govern-
ment, ESSER (Elementary 
and Secondary School Emer-
gency Relief) $680,925.72, 
of which $100,933.67, is 
allocated for Mansfield 
Christian and St. Mary's 
Schools, and CRF Rural and 
Small Town School District 
$164,149.70. 
Sandi Davis, 
Assistant Treas-
urer, has worked 
for the district 
for 35 years and 
will be retiring, 
effective December 31, 
2020.  Sandi’s leaving marks 
the end of an era for Madi-
son Local Schools.  Her will-
ingness to put in extra time 
and effort has demonstrated 
a commitment to excellence 
that we have all come to de-
pend on.  In addition to her 
incredible competence and 
skill, she has been a friend to 
all with her thoughtfulness 
and quiet encouragement. 
We would like to wish her a 
long and wonderful retire-
ment.  She plans to travel 
and spend time with her fam-
ily. 

FROM THE  
TREASURER 
Robin Klenk 



Leadership Referrals 
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Madison South Elementary School 

We are off and running to start our school year! It is hard to believe we are approaching the 
end of the 1st nine weeks already. Although this school year looks different in a lot of ways, 
we are still enjoying having students in the building and working on growing them both aca-
demically as well as their leadership abilities! At South, we celebrate the leader in everyone, 
every day!  

Our staff is constantly on the lookout for 
examples of students exhibiting great 
leadership throughout the building. When 
a staff member sees a student being a 
great leader, they fill out a form and sub-
mit it to the office for the student to be 
recognized in front of their classmates 
during lunch every Friday! They are look-

ing for students who may be putting first 
things first, thinking win-win, or work-
ing to synergize among other traits. We 
announce those students every Friday 
along with the reason they received a 
referral. We are extremely proud of 
these students and love to see them 
working on becoming great leaders at 
school and home!  

Earlier this month, our  kinder-
garten students took part in ap-
ple day! Lessons all day were 
centered on apples. Students 
learned about their history and 
the many ways we use them! 
The day culminated in a meal 
that had different types of apple 
ingredients, including apple 
butter, applesauce, apple juice, 
and apple donuts among other 
items!  

Important Dates 
at South 

Apple Day 
in Kindergarten 

10/30: Student Halloween Parade 
11/05: Virtual Parent/Teacher 
Conferences 
11/9:  No School 
11/10: Virtual Parent/Teacher 
Conferences Special Services Resource and Support Center 

Greetings from the Madison Special Services Resource and Support Center (SSRSC), 
The SSRSC is here to help you navigate in the world of Special Education. We 

are constantly striving to supply the school community with updated information to meet 
the ever changing needs of all students with disabilities. Visit our website to find all of our 
contact information along with community resources that can benefit your child.  
While we live through a world with COVID, the following are tips to support your special 
education child: 

If your child in enrolled in face-to-face schooling, we have noticed an increase in anx-
iety that goes along with the wearing of masks and social distancing. Patience 
and understanding go a long way with your child as they learn how to live with 
“the new normal.”  

If your child is enrolled in the Madison Online Academy, we see that communication 
between student, parent, and teacher is paramount to the success of students with 
special needs. Setting up a consistent time for communication between parent and 
teacher will establish that important connection to the school and classroom.  

If the event of a school closure, all special education students will have a distance 
learning plan that will outline how specially designed instruction will be deliv-
ered. Be sure to ask the intervention specialist that is working with your child 
about this plan if it has not been discussed with you already.  

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact us! 
Ally Schleichert  Dr. Patty Tresey 
PK/Special Services K-4 Director Special Services 5-12 Director 

Ram Connections 
“meeting students where they are through specially designed instruction” 

Online Academy 
Update 

     The online academy is en-
tering the second nine weeks. 
Parents will be receiving 
Grade Cards (K-7) and Pro-
gress Reports (8-12). As we 
look ahead to the second se-
mester, all online families will 
be asked to fill out a form to 
continue with online learning 
for the second semester or opt 
out of online learning to return 
face-to-face in January. These 
online forms will be put on the 
website October 29th and will 
remain open until November 
11th. All families currently in 
Face-to-Face format wanting 
to enroll in the Online Acade-
my will also have the oppor-
tunity to register during this 
time period. 



Madison Adult Career Center 

Madison Adult Career Center (MACC) offers Postsecondary Education and training 
to our community! Our  instructors and staff take great pr ide in offer ing training 
programs, support services, financial aid, and life-changing opportunities to our adult stu-
dents! 

CAREER DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMS – offer students career training, college 
credit opportunities, certifications/credentials, and employment options in the following 
areas: 

 Advanced Cosmetology
 Cosmetology
 Dental Assisting
 Industrial Electrical

Maintenance
 Medical & Legal Office

Management

CAREER/PERSONAL ENRICHMENT COURSES – offer a nice variety of short cours-
es that can be taken to learn new skills, upgrade skills or just for fun! 
EMPLOYER TRAINING – MACC offers training customized to business & industry 
needs, that can be provided on-site or at the employer’s site. 
ADULT DIPLOMA & ASPIRE (GED) PROGRAMS – MACC participates in the Ohio 
Adult Diploma program, FREE to Ohio residents, at least 22 years of age.  Once students 
pass certification, they graduate with technical skills, certification(s) and an Ohio Adult 
High School Diploma!  We partner with Mansfield City Schools to bring ASPIRE (GED) 
classes to Madison.   

 Medical Assisting
Technologies

 Phlebotomy/EKG
 Precision Machining/CNC

Technology
 State Tested Nurse Aide

(STNA)
 Welding Technology

Teachers have been working very hard to modify activities 
and experiences for our little learners that still expose them to 
fall-themed activities that are engaging learning experiences. 
Students have been creating adorable handprint trees with fall 
leaves, as well as pumpkin and apple explorations this month. 
We are lucky to have a community partnership with the Bird 
Sanctuary and during normal years without COVID, they 
would come and bring the animals for a visit. This year, they 

will be hosting 
monthly Zoom 
virtual visits with 
our students. 
Through the 
Zoom, the stu-
dents will have 
the opportunity to see different animals, and 
ask questions about those animals. We are 
looking forward to still being able to offer this 
exciting experience for our students.  

Madison South Pre-School 
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School Directory 
Madison High School 

600 Esley Lane 
Mansfield, Ohio 44905 

419/589-2112 

Madison Middle School 
1419 Grace Street 

Mansfield, Ohio 44905 
419/522-0471 

Madison South Elementary 
700 S. Illinois Avenue 
Mansfield, Ohio 44907 

419/522-4319 

Eastview Elementary School 
1262 Eastview Drive 

Mansfield, Ohio 44905 
419/589-7335 

Mifflin Elementary School 
441 Reed Road 

Mansfield, Ohio 44903 
419/589-6517 

Madison Early Childhood 
Learning Center 

1035 Grace Street 
Mansfield, Ohio 44905 

419/589-7851 

Madison Adult Career Center 
600 Esley Lane 

Mansfield, Ohio 44905 
419/589-6363 

Madison South Pre-School 
700 S. Illinois Avenue 
Mansfield, Ohio 44907 

419/589-1115 

Board of Education Members 
Tim Wigton, President 

Amy Walker, Vice-President 
Jane McGinty 
Doug Mosier 

Melissa Walker 
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     The Cross country team held one of the first 
meets of the season. The area schools in attendance 
were Lexington, Clear Fork, Ontario, Mansfield, 
and Crestview. The boys and girls team finished 6th 

at the Crawford invite, and the boys finished 5th at the Ash-
land Invite while the girls finished 6th.  
     The boys soccer team finished 4-11-1. They also were 
very young after graduating 16 seniors last season. The boys 
continued to fight hard in every game despite their record. 
They will compete in the Division 1 sectional tournament in 
Toledo against Anthony Wayne.  
     The golf team finished fourth in the OCC. They  
finished 2nd in Shelby match play, 3rd at Galion and 
Ontario, as well as the OCC tournament. William 
Lasky and Landon Ellis both advanced to the District tourna-
ment. Jaekob Conard was also named 1st team OCC.  

     The football team is 0-7 but has shown some 
improvement. The team also returns a lot of letter 
winners next season. 
     I would also like to thank all the workers of our 

games, the Booster club, and a special thanks to Kerry Henry 
who works so hard to make sure we have concessions. Also, a 
big shout out to Taylor Huff who scored her 100th goal this 
season. 

Thank you for your continued support of Madison Athletics!
Doug Rickert, Athletic Director 

     I want to start by thanking everyone for their patience and 
cooperation that we have exhibited during the fall. I am very 
proud of our coaches, athletes, and parents for all you have 
done to keep this going this fall. 

     The girls soccer team is currently 12-0-2 
and ranked number 1 in the state of Ohio in 
Division 3 girls soccer. They are the unde-
feated OCC champions once again and are 
planning a long tournament run. Taylor 

Huff was named the Offensive Player of the Year in the OCC 
for the FOURTH time! Tiffany Tucker, Paige Eldridge, Phyl-
lis Stanfield, and Navaeh Lewis were all named 1st team 
OCC. Chesney Davis, Kari Eckenwiler, and Taylor Russell 
earned 2nd team OCC.  
     The girls volleyball team is 7-12 and they had a 
great come from behind win against Lexington and 
defeated a good Clear Fork team. The team had 
three girls nominated for the Mansfield News Jour-
nal player of the week. Faith Kuhn was named first team 
OCC, and Layne Stone was named second team OCC. The 
volleyball team returns all but four girls next year.  

     The girls tennis team is 5-10 and finished 
fifth in the OCC, and three girls advanced to 
the sectional finals. They are extremely 
young after graduating 14 seniors last season. 
The team has really improved and looks for-
ward to next season.  
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